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From the Chair 

Korey Mack, Chair 

What’s New 

Panda Express Coming to Buckner Terrace 

If you have driven through the Wal-Mart parking lot, 
you may have seen the new construction plans for a 
Panda Express. Make sure to attend this month’s 
meeting for an update as the property owner, Wal-Mart 
Real Estate, appealed to the City’s Board of Adjustment 
for a special exception hoping to be granted an 
alternate landscape plan. We hope to have a 
representative from Panda Express at the March 
meeting to answer questions and so that they may 
receive a formal welcome from our homeowners. 

Personal Touch Tree Service Coming to Buckner 
Terrace 

Since moving to this neighborhood in 2008, I have 
personally enjoyed doing business with this company 
starting the first month when we moved in. We lost gas 
to the house and had to rely on them for firewood, and 
we have been using their wood for barbecue ever since. 
We are excited also to enjoy the free mulch that they 
offer, and we look forward to having someone from 
their company, hopefully during the March meeting, 
come and tell us more about the plans for their move, 
and of course we will give them a formal welcome as 
well. 

 

BUCKNER TERRACE HISTORY 
By Larry Duncan, Former BTHA Chair 

1980: BTHA Organizes 
 

Seventy neighbors met in the Skyline Branch Library to 
form the Buckner Terrace Homeowners Association on 
July 19, 1980. The primary impetus was to rid the 
neighborhood of the cement batching plant located 
south of Forney Road, east of the creek near Ashbrook 
Road.  

A cement batching plant is a device that combines 
various ingredients to form concrete, including sand, 
water, aggregate (rocks, gravel, etc.), fly ash, potash, 
and cement. The resulting hazardous dust covered the 
entire neighborhood (we couldn’t keep it out of our 
homes) and the heavy cement trucks represented a 
constant hazard on Forney Road.  

In the ensuing months BTHA rallied neighborhood 
residents to overwhelmed City Hall with letters, phone 
calls and personal appearances. Finally the plant was 
forced to relocate in July, 1982, by the Dallas Board of 
Adjustments as a direct result of our efforts. The 
Spanish East Congregation of the Jehovah’s Witnesses 
stands on the site where the cement batching plant 
used to pollute our neighborhood with noxious dust and 
oversized traffic. 

Monthly MEETING     February 24th 

Edna Rowe Elementary School at 6:30p  

 

Bulk Trash Dates 

February 23rd, March 23rd, April 27th  

You may start putting out trash the Thursday 
before the 4th Monday (dates listed above).   

 

 



Buckner Terrace Homeowner’s Association 2 

 

 
Yards of the Month 

 
Thank you for sending forward your nominations 
for yard of the month this month. It is always a joy 
around this time of year to see people making 
arrangements for the spring season as flowers are 
starting to bloom throughout our neighborhood.  
 
A special shout out to our Yard of the Month 
Finalists. Our 1st and 2nd place winners will receive 
a prize during the February meeting. 
 

1. Martha Hardin 
4907 Chilton 
 

2. Hector Medina 
4712 Hollow Ridge 
 

3. Reginald & Leatrice Westbrook 
4844 Hovenkamp 
 

4. Shirley Mason 
4814 Chilton 
 
 

  

Our Thoughts and Prayers 

Our condolences and respects go out to our 
longtime Dallas City Councilman Dwaine Caraway 
in this time of loss for him and his family. He has 
been and continues to be a strong advocate for 
Buckner Terrace down at City Hall. 
 
DALLAS, TEXAS - Mr. Bruce J. Caraway, Sr., father 
of Dallas City Councilman Dwaine Caraway, died 
this evening after suffering an accidental fall this 
week.  A longtime employee of the Brook Hollow 
Golf Club, Mr. Caraway will be missed by many 
family and friends.  He was 86. 
 Funeral arrangements are pending. 
 

For more info, contact Winsor Barbee of The Marketing 
Collaborative at 212.920.9147 or by email at 
wbarbee@themarketingcollaborative.com  

 

 

Service to the Community 

I would like to dedicate this space in the newsletter 
to say thank you to the homeowners who 
recognized that a vacant house with massive piles 
of debris that cluttered the property and 
surrounding neighbor’s and city property with 
trash. At that point, it served as a point of blight in 
our neighborhood. During the meeting, many of 
the concerned homeowners planned to team up 
and clean up their neighborhood. I have included 
pictures of the house prior to and after cleanup. 
Thanks Daniel and Carolyn for spearheading this 
effort and sending pictures. 

4815 Chilton Rd.  

Before Homeowner Cleanup 

Front Yard 

 

Back Yard 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

tel:212.920.9147
mailto:wbarbee@themarketingcollaborative.com
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Service to the Community (cont’d) 

4815 Chilton  

After Cleanup 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Again, I would like to give a special shout out to 

those homeowners who took time out of their day 

to help clean up our neighborhood and organize 

the clutter and put it in the proper place for bulk 

trash pick-up. This little things go a long way to 

eliminate blight, and they also help us form strong 

bonds as a neighborhood. Thank you to all who 

were involved. 

Update from City of Dallas Community 

Prosecutors Office: 

The charred remains of what used to be the house 

at 4706 Chilton is also scheduled to be demolished 

by the city in early March. 

 

 

4706 Chilton (to be demolished March 2015) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

City of Dallas Elections 

On May 9, 2015, registered voters will elect the 

city’s mayor and city council. Buckner Terrace is 

currently represented by Councilmember Carolyn 

Davis, who will be term limited, leaving an open 

seat that is sure to be a highly contested race. It is 

likely that at least 8 candidates will vie for this seat, 

and it is important that we are informed and have 

a chance to meet with any candidate who wants to 

represent us. Please mark your calendar as we will 

invite all declared candidates for an introduction in 

the March meeting, and for a panel forum in which 

our homeowners may submit questions in advance 

during our April meeting. 

 

 

 

 

April 9 Last day to register to vote 

May 9 Election day 

March Meeting Candidates invited for 

introduction 

April Meeting Candidates invited for panel 

town hall forum 
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Prospective candidates who have filed Campaign 
Treasurer Appointments forms with the City Secretary’s 
Office for City Council Place 7 (as of Feb.15, 2015): 

Hasani Burton 

Kevin Felder 

Ona Marie Hendricks 

John L. Lawosn 

Randall Parker 

Tiffini Young 

The following candidates have submitted applications 
to be on the general election ballot for Place 7 in the 
May 9th election. 

Alendra Lyons 

Juanita Wallace 

Officers and Committees 

Chair*         Korey Mack                  214-725-7593                  
Co-Chair*   Patty Fuhr                    214-957-7569 
Treasurer* Carolyn Johnson          214-381-5437  
Secretary* Pamela Moore              214-381-7525 
VIP*            Molly Leanos                214-381-4813  
Newsletter Darlene Reynolds        214-381-2614  
Website Daniel Wood   
Data Coordinator*  Molly Leanos     214-381-4813  
Crime Watch   Tracy Hill                214-536-7587  
Newsletter Distribution 
NE Quadrant* Jim Lewellen           214-388-2238  
NW Quadrant* Carolyn Johnson    214-381-5437  
SW Quadrant* Verlene Mitchell      214-388-4500  
SE Quadrant* Karolyn Carraway 972-803-3966 

*Steering Committee Members 

2015 Annual Membership Enrollment 

Homeowners: ________________________  

Address: ____________________________  

Phone: ______________________________  

E-Mail:______________________________  

$24 per household enclosed for: Renewal or New 

Membership  

Please make checks payable to:  

Buckner Terrace Homeowners Association  

P.O. Box 270131, Dallas, TX 75227-0131 

St. Philip & St. Augustine Academy 

Now Enrolling for 2015-2016. For More Info: 214.381-4973 

Interested in advertising? 
 
Please contact (469) 340-2842.   
Monthly Two Line ads are $20.00 
Monthly price for business card size is $50.00.   
Yearly price for business card-sized ad is 
$500.00.   
Your ad could be seen by 2600 homes. 

 


